Minutes

University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, October 14, 2003

16A Leonard Hall

I. Call to Order:  3:20 PM

Present:  Carranza, Martin, Matsubara, Numan, Peterson, Sadler, Scandrett, Sechrist, Soule, Staszkiewicz

Absent:  Orife, Wetzel, McCarthy


II.  
Approval of Minutes from September 30 Curriculum Committee Meeting

The Minutes from September 30 were amended and approved on a Sadler/Peterson motion with the following changes:  Corrected spelling of Dr. Chang’s name in item VI; made editorial change in line four of item VII.

III. Co-Chairs Report

Sechrist reported that she did follow up with Dr. Chang, Sociology Department, regarding the Sociology of Deviance course.  The remaining issues have been satisfactorily resolved.

Sechrist reported that the Spanish Department has asked to activate its Honors Thesis course

(SPAN 483).


IV. 
Honors College Committee:  

For information:  The HC Committee approved PHIL 323, Political Philosophy, for honors credit.

V.  
Liberal Studies report:  
No Report
VI.      03-19a ART 217 Print Media, title and catalog description change (was




Printmaking)


           03-19b ART 457 Advanced Print Media, title and catalog description change 





(was Advanced Printmaking)

         Sechrist reported that the Art Department provided evidence that the use of the term “Print Media” in this the context of this course is not uncommon.  Courses with this title appear at the Art Institute of Chicago, Alfred University in New York as well as at several other universities and colleges.  The department had also contacted the chair of Journalism but did not receive a response.  A subsequent notice to the department did receive a response and the Journalism Department does not have any objection to the course.  There was some discussion about the fee students pay, but there were no outstanding questions.  Finally, Sechrist indicated that the courses are now being brought forward as course revisions, description changes, and title changes. The two courses were approved on a Scandrett/Martin motion.  Matsubara abstained.

VII. 03-10 NURS 143 Healthy People, new course

This course was originally proposed in 2002 and did not pass the UWUCC because of unresolved issues between the Nursing Department and the Health and Physical Education Department.  There have been some minor changes made to the proposal since that time, but the two departments do not yet agree on this particular course.  It appears to the UWUCC that this agreement will not be achieved and so the UWUCC needs to either approve or disapprove the request from Nursing that the course be approved this year.  After a lengthy discussion, the course was approved on a Martin/Peterson motion.  Sadler abstained.  Staszkiewicz is to notify the College Dean, Nursing Dept. Chair and HPE Department Chair that the course will be on the November 4th Senate agenda and that representatives from these areas may want to be present. Finally, the UWUCC recognized that this course had received Liberal Studies Committee approval in March of 2002, but that this approval was not yet communicated to the Senate; that approval will be shared as information at the November 4th meeting of the Senate.

VIII. Draft Procedures for placing programs into moratorium

Sechrist indicated that she and Staszkiewicz met to discuss a proposal for placing programs into moratorium.  The result of that meeting was placed on the agenda for review by the UWUCC.  Based upon the discussion, it was decided that the title should be “Procedures for changing the active status of a program” from the initial proposal of “Procedures for placing a program in moratorium.”  Other editorial and substantive changes were discussed and the final language reads as follows:

             Procedures for changing the active status of a program*

Programs at IUP may be removed from active status for up to two years without being submitted to the Office of the Chancellor as being in moratorium or termination status.  This can be done by the President or his/her designee after consultation with the Dean of the college, the Graduate Dean (when appropriate), and the appropriate department.  If a program is removed from active status under this procedure, enrollment into the program would be suspended.   Such actions would be reported to the Senate for information through the appropriate curriculum committee.  In addition, appropriate offices need to be notified (e.g., Admissions, Registrar).  After two years (or sooner), one of the following actions would need to be taken re-open admissions, place the program into official moratorium status for up to three years, or terminate the program.





  *Any programs that are currently inactive but not yet in moratorium would have two

                                     years from the time of the final approval of this policy.

Staszkiewicz will distribute this proposed language to the Academic Council for input before the UWUCC takes formal action.  Sechrist will consult with APSCUF to see if they believe Senate action is required or if this is something that, once approved by the UWUCC and the Graduate Committee, would go to the Senate for information and to President Hodgson for approval.

IX.      Adjourned at 4:10 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark Staszkiewicz

